Church of the Ascension



555 South Main Street, Johnstown, Ohio 43031 • 740-967-7871 Fr. Mark Ghiloni, Pastor - 740-966-5695 - fr.markghiloni@gmail.com • Deacon Bill Andrews

SECRETARY:

Kathy Bartolomucci, 740-967-7871 ascensionjohnstown@gmail.com

MUSIC DIRECTOR:

PARISH SCHOOL OF RELIGION: Kelly Pertee, 740-817-1628 perteek@gmail.com

ST. VINCENT de PAUL SOCIETY: 24-hour hotline - 740-349-0989

BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS: Molly & Bob Orsini, 614-446-5622 Diane & Joe Green, 740-966-0275

RECONCILIATION:

Saturday from 4:00-5:00 p.m. or by appointment

SUNDAY MASSES:

Saturday evening: 5:30 p.m.

Sunday morning: 8:30 a.m. and 11:00 a.m.

HOLY DAYS

8:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m.

DAILY MASSES:

First Monday at 8:00 a.m. Tuesday and Thursday at 8:00 a.m. Wednesday at 6:00 p.m. First Friday at 8:00 a.m.

PARISH COUNCIL:

Donna Kashuk, 740-967-3388

SOCIAL COMMITTEE:

Rodney Tornes, 740-817-0137

MINISTRY SCHEDULE COORDINATOR: Dawn Bass. 740-967-3418 schedule.ascension@gmail.com



Saturday, 10/20	5:30 p.m.	Lynn Pelletier by Vale Pelletier
Sunday, 10/21	8:30 a.m.	Peggy & Pat Laferty by Regina Pasini
,	11:00 a.m.	Parish Family
Monday		No Mass
Tuesday	8:00 a.m.	Deceased Members of the Reichert Family by Family & Friends
Wednesday	6:30 p.m.	Fr. J. L. Reichert by Rachel Barezinsky (Please note time change)
Thursday	8:00 a.m.	Father James Csaszar – Pactum Marianum
Friday		No Mass
Saturday, 10/27	5:30 p.m.	Paul Huck by the Bailey Family
Sunday, 10/28	8:30 a.m.	Jasper Pasini by Regina Pasini
•	11:00 a.m.	Parish Family

READINGS FOR THE WEEK

Sunday, October 21st - Is 53:10-11/Heb 4:14-16/Mk 10:35-45 or 10:42-45 Monday, October 22nd - Eph 2:1-10/Lk 12:13-21 Tuesday, October 23rd - Eph 2:12-22/Lk 12:35-38 Wednesday, October 24th - Eph 3:2-12/Lk 12:39-48 Thursday, October 25th - Eph 3:14-21/Lk 12:49-53 Friday, October 26th - Eph 4:1-6/Lk 12:54-59 Saturday, October 27th - Eph 4:7-16/Lk 13:1-9 Sunday, October 28th - Jer 31:7-9/Heb 5:1-6/Mk 10:46-52

OCTOBER 21, 2018 - TWENTY-NINTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Saturday, 5:30 p.m.

Eucharistic *Dawn Bass, Kathleen Locker, Virginia Ankrom, Need Volunteers **Ministers:** Aaron Locker, Vale Pelletier **Lectors: Servers:** Brvce Writesel Gary & Theresa Shively

Greeters:

Cantors:

Cantors:

Kristen Treadway

Sunday, 8:30 a.m.

*Dan Townsend, Susan Welch, Tom Staneart, Brenda Murdock Ali Staneart, Daryl Wernette B. & N. Staneart, A. Conigy Rodney & Cindy Tornes

Joe Lindsay

Sunday, 11:00 a.m.

*Lisa Preston, Danielle Wetzel, Sally Blubaugh, Need Volunteer Alyssa Beverick, Mike Dunfee A. Preston, C. & T. Beverick Janet McKenzie, Kathy Stafford Greg Chester

OCTOBER 28, 2018 - THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Saturday, 5:30 p.m.

* Chris Smith, Dawn Bass, **Eucharistic Ministers:** Jared Lahmon, Need Volunteers Dave Bogner, Amy Lahmon Lectors: Jolene Bogner Servers: Merle Smith, Rick Bass **Greeters:**

Betsy Jesenko

Sunday, 8:30 a.m. *Mark Holland, Donna Kashuk,

Bubby & Roberta Eichner Kellev Krstich, Warren Butt M. & M. Krstich, S. BeVier Tim & Jennifer Williams Stephanie Gunter

Sunday, 11:00 a.m.

*Mike & Corinna Rush, Joe & Diane Green Isaiah & Isaac Rush A. Urban, M. Ryan & A. Rush Keith, Olivia & Anna Ryan

Jim Stafford

MASS TIME CHANGE - Please note that the Wednesday evening Mass time is permanently changing to **6:30 p.m.**, beginning this Wednesday, October 24. Also, please note that there will be no 8:00 a.m. Mass on Monday, October 22.

LITURGICAL MINISTERS

I would like to invite more of you to consider being Lectors, Eucharistic Ministers, Ushers and Greeters at our weekend Masses. These are invaluable ministries that help with the flow of the Liturgy. There will be a training session in November for all current and new Ministers. We will also be having a training session for our Altar Servers very soon. Watch the bulletin for upcoming details. The choir is also asking people to consider joining. Also, if you would like to help with taking Communion to the sick and homebound, but do not really want to be a Eucharistic Minister at Mass, we can use your help as well, please contact Angela Conigy at 740-817-1105 or angelmot@embarqmail.com. Thank you for considering to help with these valuable ministries.

Knights of Columbus will be collecting donations for a **Charitable Holiday Event for veterans** at Chillicothe VA Medical Center on Saturday, October 27, 2018. If you would prefer to make a monetary donation, please make your check payable to "Chillicothe VA Medical Center" and place it in the collection basket or in the dumper, and we will make sure it is delivered to them. Any donations can be dropped off in the area across from the restrooms, now through 8:00 a.m. on October 27. Please, no used clothes this year.

YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED

Our prayers this week are asked for Derrick Wells, Daniel Chapman, Pam Boesch & Family, Donna Dellapina, Sylvia Freed, Neva Stover, Jack & Lucy Walsh and for those who have no one to pray for them.

GET CLOSER TO THE ONE YOU LOVE - You can do that on a **Worldwide Marriage Encounter** weekend! Marriage Encounter is where married couples can get away from jobs, kids, chores, and phones and focus only on each other. The next weekend is February 15-17, 2019, in Central Ohio. For more information or to apply, contact Paul & Marilou Clouse at 614-834-6880 or visit the website at www.wwmecolumbus.org.

St. Luke Parish in Danville will be having their annual **Turkey Dinner** on Sunday, November 4, 2018, from 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. The dinner will be served in the St. Luke Community Center at the corner of South Market and Rambo Streets, Danville, Ohio. (Parking behind the church.) Adult dinners are \$10.00 and children 10 and under are \$5.00. Carry-out dinners will be available. Bring your family and friends for food and friendship. There will be a Bazaar Table with baked goods and crafts.

USHERS - Please remember to record the **OCTOBER COUNT** numbers for every weekend Mass through the end of October. The sheet is in the closet across from the temperature control room. Thank you.

Thanks to all who came out and participated in the **Wiener Roast and Hayride** activity last weekend.

SUPPORT PRO-LIFE! In a culture and world that is hungry for the Truth, we are often challenged to put our faith into action. For example, many of our politicians profess their Catholic faith, but try to divorce the faith which they proclaim from their policies, particularly as this relates to LIFE issues. However, as Christ's followers and as Catholics, we are called to integrate our faith into all aspects of our lives. In fact, we are called to make our faith evident in all our actions and decisions. In the Sermon on the Mount, Jesus tells us not to hide our light under a bushel basket, but let our light shine before others (Mt 5:15-16). Defense of the unborn – the most vulnerable and defenseless human beings in our society – is undoubtedly the most important aspect of integrating our faith and actions. After all, LIFE is the most important gift that God gives us!

OUR GIFTS TO GOD WEEKLY NEED - \$5,233.00

October 13/14, 2018

468 Registered Families – Total Offering – \$6,916.00 Offering from 137 Sunday Envelopes – \$6,529.00 Loose Cash – \$387.00

Do you return a portion of your time/skills/possessions to God in a spirit of gratitude?

Your generosity to the **St. Vincent de Paul** is overwhelming. Your generous donations of \$2,689.35 are greatly appreciated.

This Sunday is **World Mission Sunday.** Thank you in advance for your support.

Next weekend, we will be doing a second collection for **Hurricane Relief** for those who have experienced tragic losses due to Hurricanes Florence and Michael.

Many thanks to all who gave the gift of life at the **RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE** last Monday. The next one will take place on Monday, December 17, at the normal times, from 1:00-7:00 p.m.

Many thanks to Fr. Blau for leading us in our **2018 Parish Mission.** We had a good turnout and we are so thankful for everyone who participated.

WOMEN OF ASCENSION say COME AND EAT. Our **Harvest Dinner** will take place this Sunday from 12:00-3:00 p.m. Takeout is available.

There are still a couple of **BOTTLES FOR LIFE** available in the gathering space. When you fill a baby bottle with a check, bills or change, you are ministering to more than 6,000 women, men, teens and babies. Last year, 407 women were shown proof of life through a free ultrasound at Heartbeats and 8 babies were saved from abortion. Bottles are due back on November 4, 2018.

The **Johnstown Northridge Food Pantry** would like to ask the Church of the Ascension parishioners if we could please collect canned fruit, jarred or canned gravy and salad dressing, (Ranch, Italian, and others) for the Thanksgiving and Christmas Boxes for this year. They do not need any cranberry sauce this year; they have plenty.